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Dear Parent/Carer

Recent Media Publicity, Dyce Academy

You will be aware that there has been recent media publicity about the school.  As Acting Director of Education, Culture and Sport I issued a statement, provided below, which addresses the issues raised in the media.

“Aberdeen City Council is very confident in the quality of education for young people at Dyce Academy and this has been endorsed by the HMIE which identified in its recent inspection report that teachers are meeting the needs of all learners.

 

The school is showing improved performance in a number of key areas, namely an upward trend in examination results.  It also has the lowest rate of exclusions in the city and the highest rate for pupils going on to higher or further education or employment.

 

The school roll is increasing with new families joining the school on a regular basis.

 

Parents have the right to decide which school their child goes to and we're satisfied Dyce Academy is providing an excellent education."

Parents, pupils and staff will inevitably find press coverage of this nature unsettling. We would assure all parents, carers, pupils and staff that there is total commitment to the school by Aberdeen City Council.  The school will continue to support all learners and assist staff in continuing to provide the best possible learning opportunities for all.

Yours sincerely
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David Leng

Acting Director
